
Kings Reach - Waterloo Bridge - Filming
Operations & Traffic Freezes

On Sunday 18th May 2025, filming operations will be conducted over the water at Waterloo Bridge. To
support these operations, a series of periodic Traffic Freezes will be established between 0600 and 0845 

Traffic freezes will last no more than 10 minutes and be managed through Local Traffic Control. Traffic
freezes will be timed to limit their impact on river traffic, and between Traffic Freezes, there will be sufficient
time for vessels to pass. No vessel should be delayed by more than 10 minutes.  

During traffic freezes, vessels will not be permitted to navigate between Charing Cross Rail Bridge and
Blackfriars Rail Bridge. To facilitate this, Local Traffic Control will be conducted by PLA Harbour Service
Launch at each end of the freeze area, exhibiting blue flashing lights. All vessels intending to navigate the
area must call ‘THAMES PATROL’ on VHF Channel 14 as follows: 

Inbound at Southwark Bridge  
Outbound at Westminster Bridge 
Prior to leaving a berth, mooring, or dock between Southwark and Westminster Bridge. 

Should the Harbour Service Launch be called away for any reason, Local Traffic Control may be suspended.
London VTS will make river users aware via the half-hourly broadcast. 

Further details will be broadcast by London VTS on VHF Channel 14. 
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NOTICE TO MARINERS

Telephone calls, VHF radio traffic, CCTV and radar traffic images may be recorded in the VTS Centre
'

Port of London Authority
London River House, Royal Pier Road,
Gravesend, Kent DA12 2BG

This Notice may be amended or withdrawn at any
time. To check the validity of this notice, scan the

QR code or visit pla.co.uk/notices

https://pla.co.uk/notices

